
 

 

 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

HIGHWAYS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Council Chamber - Town Hall 

2 August 2016 (7.30  - 7.55 pm) 
 
Present: 
 
COUNCILLORS 
 
Conservative Group 
 

Frederick Thompson (Vice-Chair), Joshua Chapman, 
Dilip Patel and Ray Best 
 

Residents’ Group 
 

Barry Mugglestone and John Mylod 
 

UKIP 
 

Phil Martin 
 

East Havering 
Residents’ Group 

 
Darren Wise (Chairman) and Brian Eagling 

  
 

Apologies were received for the absence of Councillors John Crowder, David 
Durant and John Glanville. 
 
+Substitute members: Councillor Ray Best (for John Crowder) and Councillor Phil 
Martin (for John Glanville). 
 
Unless otherwise indicated all decisions were taken with no votes against. 
 
There were four members of the public present for the meeting. 
 
The Chairman reminded Members of the action to be taken in an emergency. 
 
 
 
24 MINUTES  

 
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 5 July 2016 were 
agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

25 TPC851 - RECREATION AVENUE  
 
The Committee considered the report and without debate RESOLVED to 
recommend to the Cabinet Member for Environment that the proposed 
extension to the residents parking bay outside No.9 Recreation Avenue be 
implemented as advertised.  
 
Members noted that the estimated cost for the proposals in Recreation 
Avenue was £900 and would be met from the 2016/17 Minor Parking 
Schemes budget. 
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26 TPC807 158-162 MAWNEY ROAD  

 
The Committee considered the report and without debate RESOLVED to 
recommend to the Cabinet Member for Environment that properties No’s 
158, 160 and 162 Mawney Road, be included within residents parking zone 
sector 2B. 
 
Members noted that the estimated cost for the proposals in Mawney Road 
was £500 and would be met from the 2016/17 Minor Parking Schemes 
budget. 
 

27 TPC792 MARGARET ROAD  
 
Following consideration of the level of responses to the consultation from 
residents of Margaret Close and recognition that there was no objection to 
the proposed scheme by ward councillors, the Committee considered the 
report and without debate RESOLVED to recommend to the Cabinet 
Member for Environment that the proposals to implement a residents 
parking scheme in Catherine Road, Hamilton Road, Margaret Road and 
Margaret Close operational between 8am and 6.30pm Monday to Friday 
and the related ‘At Any Time’ waiting restrictions proceed to formal 
consultation and public advertisement.  

 
Members noted that a further report detailing the consultation responses 
would be brought back to the Highways Advisory Committee for 
consideration.  
 
Members noted that a letter detailing the outcome of the consultation would 
be distributed to residents thanking them for taking part in the consultation. 
 
Members noted that the estimated cost for the e detailed consultation in the 
area was £15000 and would be met from the Capital Parking Strategy 
Investment Allocation 2016/17. 
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